A.E. had plenty of time to drive up US 167 to Lecompte and enjoy his
plate lunch at Lea’s Lunch Room, before driving west to Forest Hill
and on to Long Leatf.

Arriving at the Long Leaf mill, A.E. had time to take in the panorama
of the saw mill and the mill pond and shoot photos of both the mill
and recently retired Crowell 4-6-0 #400.

#400 shows the borrowing of the smokebox front from long retired
Crowell #300 as well as the evidence of recent use. However
it would still be sitting in exactly the same position in 2020 as it was
on that day in 1953.

In a blow up of the mill panorama, the upper end of the log dump
track and the main line which passed around it are well documented.



